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Utilities need to reduce peak demand for electricity in order to preserve grid stability and to control prices. 

Buildings, as the biggest users, are prime targets for reducing their peak load through a variety of measures 

known collectively as “demand response” (DR). Through lab and field studies, researchers at NRC and 

elsewhere have demonstrated that substantial peak load reductions are possible in commercial buildings via 

lighting and HVAC (heating, ventilation, and air conditioning) control and curtailment, without hardship to 

occupants. In collaboration with the University of Waterloo, NRC has also looked at DR in residences, and in 

particular the PeakSaver program, which gives utilities direct control over residential AC units. Results show 

substantial reductions in peak load (though how much depends on how you calculate it!) but that a 

substantial number of program participants do not contribute to savings. 
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